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May 31, 2017
Dear Mr. Vivian,

Thank you for your May 10, 2017 letter expressing the Chamber of Mines concerns
pertaining to Nunavut's ongoing land use planning process. The successful
completion of a balanced Nunavut Land Use Plan (“NLUP”) is a Government of
Nunavut priority. Nunavut needs an approved territory-wide Plan which will
contribute to reguiatory certainty and the long-term wellbeing of Nunavummiut.

As you are aware, the development of land use plans within Nunavut is guided by
Article 11 of the Nunavut Land Claims Agreement ("“NLCA"), and further clarified in
the Nunavut Planning and Project Assessment Act (Canada) (“NuPPAA"). Through
the NLCA and NuPPAA, the Nunavut Planning Commission’s is empowered and
guided in its role to facilitate the development of draft land use plans.

The Government of Nunavut shares several of the concerns you raise in your letter,
which we included in a recent leiter to the Nunavut Planning Commission
(enclosed), as well as in our January 2017 written submission on the 2016 draft
NLUP. The Government of Nunavut agrees that this current draft NLUP does not
reflect the responsible development approach we have advocated, and as such we
are also eager for the Nunavut Planning Commission to release a final revised draft
NLUP.
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The Government of Nunavut looks forward to continued dialogue between all
planning participants in order to establish a clear path towards an approvable NLUP.
{ am confident that continued collaboration with the Commission will produce a Plan
that appropriately fulfills its many intended goals and legislated requirements.

Sincerely,

¥
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eter Taptuna
Premier of Nunavut

CC: Carolyn Bennett, Minister, Indiginous and Northern Affairs Canada
Aluki Kotierk, President, Nunavut Tunngavik Inc.
Stanley Anablak, President, Kitikmeot Inuit Association
David Ningeongan, President, Kivalliq Inuit Association
P.J. Akeeagok, President, Qikigtani Inuit Association
Denis Patterson, Senator for Nunavut
Monica Ell-Kanayuk, Minister of Economic Development and transportation
and Minister of Mines
Hunter Tootoo, Member of Parliament for Nunavut
Brian Fleming, Executive Director, Nunavut association of Municipalities
Andrew Nakashuk, Chair, Nunavut Planning Commission
Sharon Ehalozk, Executive Director, Nunavut Planning Commission

Page 2



